Minutes of the Meeting
of the Clark County Drainage Board
Clark County, Indiana

September 17, 2024

The Clark County Drainage Board met in Regular Session on September 17, 2024 in the First Floor Meeting
Chamber #103 of the Clark County Government Center, 300 Corporate Drive, Jleffersonville, Indiana at
5:00pm. Present at the meeting were President Jack Coffman, Member Charles Galligan, Ex-officio non-
voting member Clark County Surveyor David Ruckman, Non-voting advisor Clark County Engineer Brian
Dixon, Attorney Ron Culler, and Manager Talaina Taff. Vice-President Brad Weddington was absent.

In the first order of business, Mr. Galtigan moved to approve the Minutes of the August 20, 2024 meeting
as submitted. Mr. Coffman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously 2 - 0.

[n the next order of business, Mr. Will McDonough with Paul Primavera & Associates presented drainage
plans for 62 Boat and RV Storage — 17103 Highway 62, Charlestown. After discussion and based on the
engineer’s recommendation, Mr. Galligan moved to approve the plans as submitted, noting that INDOT
(Indiana Department of Transportation) will need to review and approve the access and site drainage that
drains onto the Highway 62 Right-of-Way. Mr. Coffman seconded the motion. Motion passed
unanimously 2— 0.

In the next order of business, Mr. Dixon gave an updated report on the Site Inspections for Hawthorn
Glen Section 15, Townhomes of Silver Creek, and Kingsland Fields Section 4 and 5. All are now in
compliance.

In the next order of business, Mr. Dixon gave an update on the Deerfield Crossing Drainage Easement.
According to the county engineer and the county attorney, based on the review of the recorded plat,
there is an existing easement to the drainage basins within Deerfield Crossing subdivision.

In the next order of business. The Board discussed the Site Plan at 13716 Highway 60, Borden. After
consideration, Mr. Galligan moved that the Drainage Board engineer send a letter to the Director of
Planning and Zoning stating that a drainage plan is necessary for the site. Since the proposed development
is less than one (1) acre, detention and review by the Drainage Board is not required, but a drainage plan
must still be submitted.

In the next order of business, Mr. Dixon presented a Drainage Board Quarterly Update of the approvals,
drainage issues, and site inspections. Mr. Galligan moved to accept the report as submitted. Mr. Coffman
seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously 2 - 0.



In the next order of business, Ms. Taff presented the Drainage Board Financial Report. Mr. Galligan
moved to approve the report as submitted. Mr. Coffman seconded the motion. Motion passed
unanimously 2 = 0.

In the next order of business, Mr. Galligan moved to approve the Invoices and Claims as submitted. Mr.
Coffman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously 2 - 0. The claims were as follows:

e Charles Galligan - $50.00 — September CCDB meeting
e Talaina Taff - $2080.00 - September contract

There being no further business before the Board, on motion made, seconded, and passed, the meeting
was adjourned at 5:50 pm.
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